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How to assemble the Hollow Ball

● Print this page on heavyweight paper, such as 60lb, as many times as 
needed. I've built this a couple of times and the minimum required is 8 
pages.

● Color in however you want (or not at all), or on color paper. If you want a 
pattern on the inside or outside, you can print the pattern on one side of the 
page, then flip it and reprint this pattern on the other side. You could print 
patterns on both sides, but it might be hard to see these outlines to see 
where to cut.

● Cut out around perimeter, and then all of the inner hexagons. The inner 
hexagons will likely need to be cut out with a hobby knife unless you know 
another trick to remove them

● Cut between one side of gray hexagon and either consecutive white 
hexagon. (If you need to, you can cut into the center hexagon)

● Cut out center hexagon.

● Fold on the lines between the hexagons.

● Apply glue or paste to gray hexagon and overlap the next hexagon. This 
will form a curve. This sets the curvature of the ball. If sides of hexagons 
remains at 1.5 inches, ball will have 7 inch diameter.

● Connect curved sections by overlapping at least 2 hexagons from each 
curve and make sure to maintain the pentagonal openings. As you near the 
end, you'll have to overlap more and more hexagons until each and every 
hexagon is connected. In my experience, this should require 8 of these 
pages. The second to last page should require overlapping 3 hexagons 
and the ball will be complete EXCEPT that a few points will not be 
connected. For that I printed the last page and instead of overlapping the 
gray hexagon, I cut the six hexagons into three pairs which I used to 
connect the disconnected parts.

● If you get near the end and don't have the same results I had, don't worry. 
You can print another page and assemble as with the first pages and 
overlap as many hexagons as needed until all hexagons are connected.
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